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Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6E
Public Meeting

Tuesday, December 5, 2017
Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6E convened at the Watha T. Daniel/Shaw Library, 1630 7th Street, NW, Washington, DC, on Tuesday, December 5, 2017 at 6:30 p.m.   
Present:
Alexander M. Padro, Chair, ANC 6E01
Frank S. Wiggins, Vice Chair, ANC 6E03
David Jaffe, ANC 6E04
Alvin Judd, ANC 6E06

Kevin M. Rogers, ANC 6E07

Absent:

Anthony Brown, Secretary, ANC 6E02

Alex Marriott, Treasurer, ANC 6E05

I. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL

Chair Padro called the meeting to order at 6:34 p.m. and the presence of a quorum was noted.


II. APPROVAL OF AGENDA

MOTION:  Commissioner Jaffe moved and Commissioner Wiggins seconded that the Agenda be approved as submitted.  The Motion passed unanimously, 5 yeas (Commissioners Padro, Wiggins, Jaffe, Judd, and Rogers) – 0 nays – 0 abstentions. 

III. PSA REPORTS – 1D, 3D, 5D      

Crime statistics for the indicated periods are as follows:


	Crime stats for 1D Police District
	Number of crimes reported between:
	

	Crime Type
	11/1/16-11/30/16
	11/1/17-11/30/17
	Change

	Homicide
	0
	0
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	Sex Abuse
	1
	0
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	Robbery Excluding Gun
	6
	2
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	Robbery With Gun
	0
	1
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	Assault Dangerous Weapon (ADW) Excluding Gun
	1
	1
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	Assault Dangerous Weapon (ADW) Gun
	0
	1
	

	Total Violent Crime
	8
	5
	

	Burglary
	0
	1
	

	Theft
	20
	16
	

	Theft F/Auto
	29
	11
	

	Stolen Auto
	 4
	2
	

	Arson
	0
	0
	

	Total Property Crime
	53
	30
	

	Total Crime
	61
	35
	




	Crime stats for 3D Police District
	Number of crimes reported between:
	

	Crime Type
	11/1/16-11/30/16
	11/1/17-11/30/17
	Change

	Homicide
	0
	0
	

	Sex Abuse
	1
	0
	

	Robbery Excluding Gun
	1
	5
	

	Robbery With Gun
	0
	0
	

	Assault Dangerous Weapon (ADW) Excluding Gun
	0
	0
	

	Assault Dangerous Weapon (ADW) Gun
	0
	0
	

	Total Violent Crime
	2
	5
	

	Burglary
	6
	1
	

	Theft
	15
	11
	

	Theft F/Auto
	27
	24
	

	Stolen Auto
	1
	2
	

	Arson
	0
	0
	

	Total Property Crime
	49
	38
	

	Total Crime
	51
	43
	


	Crime stats for 5D Police District
	Number of crimes reported between:
	

	Crime Type
	11/1/16-11/30/16
	11/1/17-11/30/17
	Change

	Homicide
	0
	0
	

	Sex Abuse
	0
	1
	

	Robbery Excluding Gun
	0
	3
	

	Robbery With Gun
	4
	2
	

	Assault Dangerous Weapon (ADW) Excluding Gun
	2
	1
	

	Assault Dangerous Weapon (ADW) Gun
	0
	2
	

	Total Violent Crime
	6
	9
	

	Burglary
	15
	3
	

	Theft
	32
	29
	

	Theft F/Auto
	20
	19
	

	Stolen Auto
	5
	2
	

	Arson
	0
	0
	

	Total Property Crime
	72
	53
	

	Total Crime
	78
	62
	



Officer Douglas Berlin of 3D (PSA 308) – reported that over the last 30 days crime has been down across the board with the exception of five (5) Robberies, none of which involved guns.  Assaults with a Dangerous Weapon (ADW) with guns are down, as are Sex Abuse crimes and Thefts from Auto.  He noted that crime is down 30% compared to the same period last year.

He added that, even though Thefts from Auto are down, this is still a real problem and urged residents not to leave items visible in their vehicles.  He also noted that this holiday season is a very bad time for Robberies, particularly packages left on door steps.   He urged residents to install alarm systems when they know they are going to be away from home during the holidays.  A question and answer period followed.

IV. 19 I STREET, NW:  REQUEST FOR SUPPORT FOR NEW CLASS C/TAVERN ABC LICENSE WITH 800 SEATS AND ENTERTAINMENT ENDORSEMENT FOR SPECIAL EVENTS AND OCCASIONS (PRESIDENT AND DIRECTORS OF GONZAGA COLLEGE T/A GONZAGA COLLEGE HIGH SCHOOL) [ANC 6E07

Matthew Minora (Mallios & O’Brien) and Reverend Stephen W. Planning (President and Directors of Gonzaga College t/a Gonzaga College High School) were present and spoke regarding Gonzaga College High School’s (19 I Street, NW) request for support for a new Class C/Tavern ABC License with 800 seats and a Total Occupancy  Load of 800. The license is being requested for special events and occasions (i.e., fundraisers and faculty events - approximately three events per year) in which alcoholic beverages may be offered or sold to guests aged 21 and older.  There will be no fixed or regular service of alcohol.  The licensee has requested an Entertainment Endorsement to provide Live Entertainment during such special events and occasions.  Proposed Hours of Operations will be Sunday – Saturday, 7:00 a.m. – 1:00 a.m. and Proposed Hours of Alcoholic Beverage Sales, Service, and Consumption and Hours of Live Entertainment will be Sunday – Saturday, 4:00 p.m. to 1:00 a.m.

MOTION:  Commissioner Rogers moved and Commissioner Judd seconded that ANC 6E support the request of the President and Directors of Gonzaga College t/a Gonzaga College High School, 19 I Street, NW, for a New Class C/Tavern ABC License with 800 seats and Entertainment Endorsement for Special Events and Occasions, and that said support be communicated in writing to the Alcoholic Beverage Regulation Administration (ABRA).  The Motion passed, 4 yeas (Commissioners Padro, Jaffe, Judd, and Rogers) – 1 nay (Commissioner Wiggins) – 0 abstentions.







V. DC WATER PRESENTATION:  WATER MAIN BREAKS [6E05]

DC Water’s Emanuel Briggs (Construction Outreach Coordinator) and Marley Franson (Manager of Operations for Water Services) were present to respond to Commissioner Marriott’s concerns sent via email over the number of water main breaks in the District, in particular the one at 555 Massachusetts Avenue, NW on November 20, 2017.  

Ms. Franson, an engineer for over 20 years, attempted to respond to the following questions from Commissioner Marriott:

1. Why did the water main break twice in an eight (8) day period?  Ms. Franson responded that some of the District’s water mains are over 120 years old and she suspects that it was age in this case.  She stated that DC Water has an active Capital Improvement Program (CIP).  Data is sent to the engineering department where it is scored and weighted.  She advised that she has flagged the engineering department about this particular location.

2. Why did it take responders more than three (3) hours to begin work on the main and why isn’t there enough staff to handle these matters in a timely fashion?  Ms. Franson responded that the typical response rate is 45 minutes generally.  The problem has to be isolated first and then personnel are dispatched to the repair site (this takes about an hour).

3. Following resumption of service, why does the water sputter and have an off color?  Ms. Franson responded that the water sputters briefly because of air that has been trapped in the pipe during a break and the off color of the water can be remedied by running cold water faucets for 15 minutes.

VI. PEPCO PRESENTATION:  MOUNT VERNON SUBSTATION DESIGN [6E07]

Chris Taylor, Pepco Public Affairs Manager, spoke regarding the Capital Grid Project that, if approved, will:  (1) upgrade three existing substations in the District and Maryland (Harvard Substation, Champlain Substation, and Mount Vernon Substation); (2) construct one new substation to serve areas projected to see high growth; and (3) build a new 10-mile underground transmission line to connect the substations and create a networked system through which electricity can be delivered to customers.  

He provided a slide presentation offering two (2) different renderings of what the upgraded Mount Vernon Substation would look like based on feedback from the community.  As the quality of the slide presentation was not ideal, he will email the slides to the commissioners.  Preliminarily, the commissioners preferred Option 2.

He stated that before construction can begin, however, regulatory approval must be obtained from the Public Service Commission (PSC).  Pepco filed its proposal with the PSC in May 2017.  Approval also must be obtained from the Board of Zoning Adjustment (BZA).  

VII. DC DEPARTMENT OF FORENSIC SCIENCES PRESENTATION:  DIRECTOR JENIFER SMITH

Dr. Jenifer Smith, Director of the DC Department of Forensic Sciences (DFS), provided an overview of the agency which became operational in 2012 and is located at 401 E Street, SW.  DFS is one of only two major city forensic laboratories that is not under the direction of a law enforcement agency.  

There are three (3) divisions:  (1) the Forensic Science Laboratory Division (FSL) consists of the Forensic Biology Unit, Forensic Intelligence Unit, Firearms Examination Unit, Latent Fingerprint Unit, and the Digital Evidence Unit.  All support the criminal justice process in the District of Columbia; (2) the Public Health Laboratory Division (PHL) tests samples in a wide variety of materials for toxins, infectious organisms, illicit narcotics and other threats to public health; (3) the Crime Scene Sciences Division (CSS) collects and preserves evidence from crime scenes. 

The agency has 200 employees and has an active internship program (unpaid).

VIII. APPROVAL OF CONTRACT FOR NEW ANC 6E WEBSITE

An RFP for a new ANC 6E website was published on November 7, 2017 and three (3) proposals were received:  (1) ArtDriver LLC; (2) Cold Smoke Solutions, Inc., and (3) 80Port.

Commissioners were asked to rate their preference on a scale of 1 to 3, with 3 being the highest score.  Commissioners presented their scores as follows:
	
	ArtDriver, LLC
	Cold Smoke Solutions, LLC
	80Port

	Padro
	2
	1
	3

	Marriott
	2
	1
	3

	Jaffe
	2
	1
	3

	Judd
	2
	1
	3

	Wiggins
	2
	1
	3

	Rogers
	1
	2
	3

	Brown
	2
	1
	3

	
	
	
	

	Total Score
	13
	8
	21



MOTION:  Commissioner Jaffe moved and Commissioner Wiggins seconded that ANC 6E approve the proposal submitted by 80Port for design of the new ANC 6E website at a cost of $6,595.00.  The Motion passed unanimously, 5 yeas (Commissioners Padro, Wiggins, Judd, Rogers, and Jaffe) – 0 nays – 0 abstentions.

IX. OTHER NEW BUSINESS

None.

X. OLD BUSINESS

None.

XI. APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF ANC 6E 11/07/17 PUBLIC MEETING

MOTION: Commissioner Jaffe moved and Commissioner Wiggins seconded that the Minutes of the ANC 6E Public Meeting of November 7, 2017 be approved.   The Motion passed unanimously, 5 yeas (Commissioners Padro, Wiggins, Marriott, Brown, and Jaffe) – 0 nays – 0 abstentions.

XII. APPROVAL OF TREASURER’S REPORT

No report – absent.

XIII. APPROVAL OF EXPENSES

MOTION:  Commissioner Wiggins moved and Commissioner Jaffe seconded that the invoice submitted by Karen Jehle in the amount of $125.00 for recording services for the ANC 6E December 5, 2017 Public Meeting be approved.  The Motion passed unanimously, 5 yeas (Commissioners Padro, Brown, Wiggins, Marriott, Rogers, and Jaffe) – 0 nays – 0 abstentions.

XIV. announcements 

Naomi Mitchell stated the following:  (1) Councilmember Charles Allen will be hosting the 11th Annual Ward 6 Brickie Awards program at the Capital Yacht Club, 800 Wharf Street, SW, on Wednesday, December 6, 2017 from 6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m.; (2) On November 2, 2017, Councilmember Charles Allen released a statement that the Committee on Health passed the permanent version of his bill, “Defending Access to Women’s Health Care Services Amendment Act of 2017;” (3) his Southwest office hours will be on Friday, December 8, 2017 from 8:00 a.m. to 9:30 a.m. at the Waterfront Safeway.

XV. next meeting

Tuesday, January 2, 2018, Watha T. Daniel/Shaw Neighborhood Library, 1630 7th Street, NW, 6:30 p.m.






XVI. ADJOURNMENT

MOTION:    There being no further business to come before the Commission, Commissioner Rogers moved and Commissioner Jaffe seconded that the meeting be adjourned.  The Motion passed unanimously, 5 yeas (Commissioners Padro, Wiggins, Judd, Rogers, and Jaffe) – 0 nays – 0 abstentions.   The meeting was adjourned at 8:03 p.m.

